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                                  Personal Care Attendant Quality

Home Care Workforce Council
600 Washington Street, 7th Floor

Boston, MA  02111 

Personal Care Attendant Quality Home Care Workforce Council

One Ashburton Place

Boston, MA 02108

Council Meeting

	Minutes
	April 9, 2013
	2:00 P.M.
	1 Ashburton Place,  Conference Room 1, 21st Floor 

	 

	coUNCIL

 members in attendance
	Paul Spooner, Denise Harvey, Joe Bellil,  Tony Williams,  Joe Tringali, Kristen McCosh, Jennifer James, Rosalie Edes, Liz Casey (by telephone)

	Council members not in attendance
	

	 Staff attending
	Jack Boesen, Michelle Byrd

	 chair
	Rosalie Edes

	Note taker
	Michelle Byrd

	agenda setting
	No issues were added to previously-issued agenda

	
	
	
	
	


Rosalie Edes called the meeting to order at 2:10 p.m.  
1. Council organizational matters
Welcome from the new chair

Rosalie Edes introduced herself to the audience and recognized Joe Bellil for his seven years of service as a council member.  She introduced Ann Ackil as the newest member of the council who will begin her service at the June 11 council meeting.
Review and Approval of Meeting Minutes

Paul Spooner made a motion to approve the December 2012 general session minutes. Joe Tringali seconded the motion and council members unanimously approved the motion without further discussion.
2013 Paul Kahn Awards
Jack Boesen provided council members with updates on the planning efforts.  The award ceremony will be held in October.  The 2013 announcement and nomination forms were mailed to PCM agencies.  Fiscal Intermediaries have agreed to distribute the announcement to consumers over the next two pay periods.  This year, Becca Gutman of 1199SEIU suggested adding a PCA education day to the award ceremony, with consumers and PCAs providing additional visibility and outreach to legislators.  Jack asked council members to advocate increased consumer participation.  Paul Spooner agreed with this effort and suggested asking Bill Henning to assist the planning committee with organizing the event.  Joe Bellil also suggested that the planning committee explore ways to involve PCM agencies in the event.
Office of the Auditor
Rosalie reported on her discussion with Gerald McDonough, Deputy Auditor and General Counsel of the Auditors office, regarding efforts to provide training for consumers and PCA workers concerning fraud issues.  Rosalie made arrangements for staff from the Auditor’s office to make a presentation at the June consumer conference.   Paul Spooner suggested involving the PCA Coalition in the effort.  

2.  PCA Recruitment & Training
Update on the PCA referral directory

Jack reported that he, Michelle and directory staff met with PCM agencies in an effort to raise the profile of the directory with their staff.  Out of 27 PCM agencies, only 12 had current staff accessing the directory.  To increase use of the directory with PCM staff, a series of training webinars were held.  Webinars were also provided to PCA workers addressing how they can improve their chances for employment by updating their directory profiles.  Both training webinars were well received.  

Renewal of Council contract with Rewarding Work
Council members were provided copies of the renewal contract with Rewarding Work Resources (RWR).  The contract provides for RWR to operate and manage the directory for the next five years, until June, 2018.  Jack Boesen recommended the council approve the contract.  Rosalie asked Elenore Parker of RWR about call center activity for PCA workers.  Elenore explained that the call center represents a significant expense not entirely covered in the contract budget.  During the previous month, a total of 51 employer and 77 worker calls were handled by the call center.  Since the beginning of this current fiscal year until March 2013, there were 1,031 subscribers and 6,000 active workers accessing the directory.

Paul Spooner made a motion to approve the RWR contract. Denise Harvey seconded the motion and it passed unanimously.

 June Consumer Conference Workshop
Jack reviewed the materials provided to council members on the June 21 PCA council workshop presentation at the MRC/MCB/MCDHH/SILC Annual Consumer Conference.  The workshop, titled Direct Care Worker Training: Supporting Independent Living and Consumer Employment will address training opportunities for PCA workers.  The council will distribute materials during the conference including directory brochures, the current newsletter and flyers announcing the upcoming Paul Kahn Award Ceremony.

3. PCA Program Developments
John Garcia reported on steps taken by MassHealth in response to the November 2012 Office of the Inspector General report including:
· Each PCA worker has been provided with a unique identifier number in order to track their reported hours across multiple employers and Fiscal Intermediaries

· PCAs are checked against the OIG database as part of the employment process

· A signature form is being developed that will inform PCAs of  the requirements they must follow as designated Medicaid providers

Paul Spooner asked John when electronic submission of time sheets would be available.  John Garcia explained that the new PCM coordinator would assist in developing a process with PCM agencies and Fiscal Intermediaries.  John reported that Boston Senior Home Care has become a new PCM agency bringing the total number to 27.  In response to a question about how PCM agencies are selected, John explained that it is an open enrollment process.  Agencies interested in becoming involved can access COMPASS to find out about requirements and then provide an RFR and enrollment application.
Joe Tringali asked about the status of mandatory direct deposit.  John explained that the issue is discussed in the Labor Management Committee. They address both direct deposits to checking accounts as well as provision of a non-fee debit card to PCAs who do not have bank accounts.

4. Labor Matters
Health Care Study

Rosalie informed council members that the issue of releasing PCA social security numbers to the Department of Revenue was still not resolved.

Labor Management
Jack reported that several meetings have taken place since the last council meeting and that the next meeting will be held on April 25.  The PCA Training Fund is now known as the Home Care Training Benefit.  In addition to offering numerous courses free of charge, a limited tuition reimbursement for health care-related college courses has been created for PCAs with over one year of service.  PCAs working for more than a year are also eligible for one of fifty positions for Certified Nursing Assistant training.
Council members reported on a discussion of PCA worker status during state of emergencies took place.  Kristen asked if PCAs could be provided with resident parking permits in the neighborhoods, their consumers live in.  Paul Spooner expressed concern that individual town law inhibits any effort to get statewide permission for PCAs workers to travel during emergencies.

 Becca Gutman of 1199SEIU asked to address the council concerning the PCA Orientation bill, which was re-filed in January and has since been referred to committee.  She asked if the Council would agree to a side letter.  Paul Spooner expressed his belief that the current legislation does not sufficiently address the issue of allowing consumer/employers from opting out of sending their workers to an orientation meeting and allow them to provide the orientation themselves.  Jennifer James asked how orientation training and materials would be standardized to ensure all workers receive the same information. 
5. Council budget matters

FY14 Council budget
Jack reported that the budget figure does not include the $1,000,000 training fund.  EHS and MassHealth are securing funding for the program.

FY13 Expense report

Jack reviewed the current spending report with council members and pointed out that spending is on track for the fiscal year.  
With no more issues raised for discussion, Rosalie Edes asked for a motion to adjourn the meeting to executive session.  Paul Spooner made the motion and Denise Harvey seconded.  Council members agreed by the following roll-call vote.
Paul Spooner – aye

Joe Tringali – aye

Joe Bellil – aye

Rosalie Edes – aye

Jennifer James – aye

Tony Williams – aye

Denise Harvey –aye

Kristen McCosh - aye

The executive session began at 3:45 p.m.   
The council came out of executive session and Paul Spooner made a motion to adjourn, it was seconded by Jennifer James and passed unanimously.  The general session adjourned at 4:26 p.m.
Respectfully submitted,

Michelle Byrd
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